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The COVID Pandemic brought about many challenges to our system in Norfolk as it did for all systems throughout Virginia. Not being able to physically see and touch was one of them. However, as a team we pushed through and continue to do so. Virtual visits have provided us an opportunity to enhance our coaching skills and increase our family’s ability to have more confidence in themselves. I have seen the confidence in myself, my coworkers and providers increase as well. We know that we have to address situations differently, so we DO.  We have leaned on each other and we have consulted more. It has reminded us that there really isn’t an I in TEAM.  Although staff meetings can be shall I say a pain at times , I now often look forward to them. I enjoy jumping on a platform and seeing my coworkers faces and hearing their voice. (Don’t tell my Supervisor I enjoy staff meetings). Most of all I’m thankful that we have all been safe and healthy during this time. 2020 has not gone the way that we planned but it’s the way that it is. Here in Norfolk we are taking the opportunity to grow from it. We are going to take all that we have learned into 2021 to continue to serve our families with excellence, to grow professionally and to continue making the world a better place. The work that we do isn’t always easy but it’s always worth it. Face to face or virtual we can get it done when we do it TOGETHER!
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